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Editorial 
One way or another it has 
been quite a summer: Jubilee 
Celebrations, Olympics, 
Paralympics, mixed 
weather… 
We hope that you have some 
good memories to look back 
on, and we would welcome 
some of these stories, pictures 
to publish in the next Village 
Voice. Also 2012 Frodingham 
pictures. 
For many of us we now look 
forward as we settle into our 
regular routine, but don’t 
forget that each day gives you 
86400 seconds to use. Don’t 
waste them. 
 

Again we must thank the 
volunteers that have 
distributed  Village Voice.  
 
As always, we are dependent 
financially on our costs being 
covered by the adverts. So 
please try to support these 
local businesses when it is 
appropriate. Use them or lose 
them !!! We hope also that the 
handy references to village 
services cover your needs. 
 
We aim to include reports on 
regular village activities  so if 
you have information on them 
please let us have it sooner 
rather than later 
 

We aim to cover the key items 
in the village, eg church, 
school, PO, pub,  
neighbourhood watch, Parish 
Council etc 
Also if you are running a 
business in the village we 
would welcome your support, 
hopefully to our mutual 
benefit. We aim to publish 
the next issue in time for 
Christmas events, notices & 
adverts 
 
Do you have a particular 
interest that you would like to  
share with others in the village 
eg Family history, crafts, 
photography etc 
 

FRODINGHAM DIARY 
Parish Council – October 8th and November 12th 
Youth Club 28th September, 12th October 
History Group 20th September, 29th November 
(AGM) 
YCA 10th October, 14th November 
McMillan Coffee Morning 28th September 
Police Commissioner Election 15th November  

PCC Quiz Night 22nd November 
Art Class has moved to Tuesday mornings 10.00 
– 12.00 hrs. 
Children’s Dance Class Wednesdays 4.00pm – 
5.30pm      
Swapshop: next few open dates –23rd September, 
7th & 21st October, 4th & 18th November 

 
 

 

Senior Citizens Christmas Dinner 
Wednesday 19th December, 12.30pm  

at the Blue Post 
3 course Christmas Dinner £9.95 per head 

Anyone who would like to join, please contact 
Doug Wylie (481298) or Bill Cook  

  
YCA - McMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
We are holding a coffee morning in the Village  
Hall on Friday 28th September, 10-11.30am.   
There will be the usual cake/bring and buy stall, 
raffle and tombola. Come along and join us for a 
drink and a chat and help support McMillan. 

 

North Frodingham PTFA AGM 
 At the school All Welcome 

Wednesday 26 September 2012 
7.00pm 



 

 You are stuck with a debt if you cant budge it 

Message from Ward County Councillors :       Jonathan Owen & Jane Evison 

Planning 

The recent government announcement on proposals to reduce the red tape in connection to house building and 
planning and in particular the desire to make it easier for families to undertake home improvements by removing 
the need to apply for planning permission has created an amount of interest. 
The proposals are to increase existing permitted development rights for extensions to homes and business 
premises in non protected areas, this would mean that the need to apply to the local authority for planning 
permission for conservatories and small scale extensions will be removed. 
It is worth highlighting that the government intends to consult local authorities on these proposals first and that 
they would only be for a 3 year period.  
 

Wold Business Week 

Following the first Wold Business Week, this year’s week of events will run from 1st – 5th October, for further 
information contact Adrian Shaw at ERYC. 

 the format will be as follows:- 

Monday 1st October - Careers 4 U at The Spa 

Tuesday 2nd October – Business Seminar including Bridlington Area Action Plan presentation 
Wednesday 3 /Thursday 4 October -International Nature tourism Conference held by Yorkshire Wildlife Trust @ 
The Spa. www.yorkshirenaturetriangle.com 

The Draft Strategy has just completed the consultation process and will be presented to ERYC Cabinet later this 
month; some of the challenges refer to Broadband coverage, fuel poverty, farming, business development, rural 
transport & housing.  

 
Just something you might wish to add to Jonathan & my submission to the above. We have both received 
copies of the North Frodingham Local History Group' A Feast of Frodingham' We would both like to say 
how impressed we are with the book, because we know Nth Frodingham it has made fascinating reading 
full of interesting facts that link the village at different times in our countries history. A great read that we 
thoroughly enjoyed reading. Well done Nth Frodingham Local History Group.   Jane 

                      

 

JO`S MOBILE SERVICE 

         Ladies & Gents 

Qualified Registered Hairdresser 

Phone:    07974 813969 

(evenings 01377-257084) 



                             A backward poet writes inverse 

Useful Phone Numbers 
Neighbourhood watch           488640 
Beeford Surgery                     488234 
Use this number also for emergencies 
Reception Opening hours 
8am to 12 & 4pm to 6pm 
Closed Thurs afternoon 
Mobile library dates and times 27th September and 
thereafter every second Thursday 
Vicar      488042 
Church warden    488647 
Parish Council    488912 
Village voice      481717 
Blue Post      488300 
Village School     488227 
 

Farm shop    07578 686106 
PO & shop    488233 
EW&C Councillors: 
Jonathan Owen   01262-420550   
Jane Evison    01964-534393 
Street light problems  01482-395740 
Dog fouling    01482-396301 
Nuisance(anti social behaviour) 
     01482-396380 
Advice from customer service centre 
     01482-887888 
Police non emergency                 101 
Taxi      01377-241518   

Paperback SwapShop 
As you know the SwapShop has moved to a fortnightly opening. 
We now have over 400 paperbacks available, covering everything from romance to cold-blooded devious 
murder! No membership or money is involved, just pop along to the Village Hall between 10-12 am 
alternate Sundays and swap one of your paperbacks for something you haven’t read. 
Next few open dates – 7th , 21st October, 4th, 18th November 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   



 

Autumn at The Blue Post 

We look forward to welcoming customers old and new 

throughout the Autumn and Winter months. Enjoy our menu 

packed with delicious pub classics and ever changing specials 

board for something a little different! 

Contact Us: 

Tel: 01262 488 300 

Or e-mail: contact@thebluepost.co.uk 

Opening Hours 

Bar Hours 

Monday – Friday 5.00pm til Midnight 

Saturday & Sunday 12 Noon til 12 Midnight 

Food Served 

Monday Kitchen Closed 

Tuesday – Friday 5.00pm til 9.00pm 

Saturday 12 Noon til 2.00pm & 5.00pm til 9.00pm 

Sunday 12Noon til 2.00pm & 5.00pm til 8.00pm 



 A will is a dead giveaway 

Local History Group 

 
 
The History Group enjoyed a visit to Hornsea 
Museum in July, started by Dr Walker in 1978; 
it was a most interesting evening. 

First of all we went into the Laundry, with its 
mangle and copper, scrubbing boards, poshers 
and drying rack.Then we went to the 
Workshops with all the old tools and cart bays, 
& then to the brickworks and railway section. 

The next interesting thing for me was the old 
Schoolroom with the pupils’ desks and the 
teacher’s desk right at the front of the 
classroom. It took me right back to my days at 
Paisley Street School in Hull. 

Then we went round the Hornsea Pottery 
section, this was fascinating as I used to work at 
Hornsea Pottery in the 1960’s. I could not 
believe how many different designs of Hornsea 
Pottery there are. 

Then to the Kitchen, with its magnificent ingle-
nook fireplace, dating from the 1700’s, and 
even a very old refrigerator. The Parlour came 
next, where we saw the family Bible, an 
aspidistra and an unusual barometer. Upstairs 
and into the Victorian Bedroom with a half-
tester bed, baby’s cot and bottle warmer. 

We then went down into the Dairy, which 
showed all the implements for making butter. 
One very interesting exhibit was a worker’s 
garment decorated with Hornsea smocking. 

What a fascinating evening! Our next meeting 
is on Thursday 20th September so why don’t 
you come and join us, you will be made most 
welcome, and why not visit the Hornsea 
Museum as well? 

Mercia Judson 

 
 
 

 
North Frodingham Y.C.A.  

(Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association) 
 

Meetings of the Y.C.A. are held in the Village 
Hall on the 2nd Wednesday of each month 
starting at 7.15pm.  Annual membership is £10, 
visitors £1. 
At our August meeting we were treated to a 
facial by Temple Spa beauty products . A last 
minute change to our programme, this was a 
relaxed and fun evening. 
In September our speaker Dr Emma Dawber 
showed photographs and told us about her trip to 
the Antarctic to take part in the Last Desert 
Race, part of the Racing the Planet Challenge. 
Future Meetings  
Oct.10th Travels with Mr A. Rudd, comp: 3 
homemade biscuits. 
Nov.14th Flower demonstration by Mrs Ann 
Briggs, comp: A Christmas ornament. 
Other Events 
Thurs. Oct.25th East Riding Area Meeting at 
Woodmansey. 
Wed. Oct.31st Y.C.A. Autumn Meeting at 
Nether Poppleton 
Why not come along and join us, new members 
are always welcome, just come along to a 
meeting or for more information you can ring 
Ann Briggs on 488420, or speak to any Y.C.A. 
member. 

 

 

K. Lidster 
 Window  Cleaning  Service 
        Conservatories, Gutters, 

  Soffits &Fascias Cleaned 
    TEL.: 01262 609701 

          MOB: 07918 174392 



  

 
 
 

 
 

01262 481005 
 

Your local Veterinary Practice 
 

Surgery Times (by appointment)Mon-Fri 
AM 9-10 
PM 2-3 

Evening 5-6.30 
 

Easy parking 
 

Very conveniently located 
 

Well equipped surgery 
 

24 hour emergency service (on same number out of hours will 
be seen at Bridlington) 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Garth Veterinary Practice 
Garth House, Straight Lane, Beeford, Driffield, E.Yorks, YO25 8BE 
Tel:(01262) 481005, Fax:(01262) 488770  www.garthvetpractice.co.uk 

 

 



 
 

 
Winter Range of 
 Joules & Aigle 

 
Many bargains available  

COATS & JACKETS 
Sale Rail with up to 50% discount !!  

 

 
Coming Soon – Sophie Allport 

Exciting new collection of gift ware 
Mugs*Teatowels*Oven Gloves*Cards*Jugs 

 
 
 

A small selection of our extensive stock 
Chainsaws * Hedge Cutters * Log Splitters * 

Ladders * Pressure Washers * Fencing Equipment 
Bottle Gas * Logs 

 
 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
www.cherryhire.co.uk 

 
 

Please ring for our extensive Hire List from  
ride-on mowers to pressure washers and hedge trimmers 

(delivery available if required please see list  
for charges) 

 
CHERRYS COUNTRY HARDWARE 

MAIN STREET NORTH FRODINGHAM 
01262 488275 

MONDAY – FRIDAY 8.00 am – 6.00 pm 
SATURDAY 8.00 am – 4.00 pm 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear All, 
 
We have just welcomed our pupils and 
parents to a new school year at North 
Frodingham Primary, with new faces in 
Foundation and Years 2, 3 and 5. 
 
Much has been happening inside the school 
during the summer holidays and we now 
have three completely refurbished 
classrooms and a new cloakroom area.  
Contractors and staff worked very hard to 
ensure that the school was ready for the 
beginning of term and we are all thrilled with 
the light, airy learning spaces. 
 
We have welcomed Miss Dean to 
Foundation.  She is covering the class 
during Mrs Wilson’s maternity leave.  Mrs 
Wilson now has a beautiful baby girl. 
 
 

The Autumn Term in school means Harvest 
Festival.  This year our theme is ‘growing 
things’ and is linked with Fair Trade.  Rather 
than asking parents to donate produce, we 
are asking them to support our Fair Trade 
stall.  The stall will have a range of goods for 
sale, including craft items and food.   
 
You are very welcome to come along to            
              Our Harvest Festival on 
                     Wednesday 3rd October 
                           At  2.30 pm.   
                            
                           Refreshments will be  
                           Available from 2.15 pm. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
An invitation to Gembling Primary School 
 
This term, Gembling School celebrates its 
140th anniversary.  If you were a pupil or 
member of staff at Gembling in the past, 
then you are invited to an open afternoon on 
Thursday 25th October 2.30 pm.  Please 
come along and share your memories.  If 
you have any photos or memorabilia that 
you would allow us to copy, please get in 
touch.  (01262 488238) 
 
The Stay and Play sessions, for parents and 
carers with children under 5, start this week 
and then on 11th October, 8th November and 
13th December.  Sessions run from 9.00 – 
10.30 a.m. and include soft play, music and 
movement, creative play and singing. 
 
Best wishes 
Mrs J E Moat (Executive Headteacher) 
North Frodingham Primary School 
01262 488227 
northfrod@eastriding.gov.uk  
 
 
Jellytots 
We are open every Wednesday morning 
during term time so please spread the word.  
Finally a big thank you to all the parents 
who turn up each week and offer us their 
help we couldn't keep the group going 
without you. 
 
 
 

 



  

Parish Council 
 
The Parish Council met Monday 3rd September 
having enjoyed an August break. The Agenda 
was posted on the Noticeboard as usual and 
worked through without any problems. During 
the summer the Parish Council bought a new 
ride-on mower and hand mower for use in the 
Village Cemetery etc. The Council would like to 
thank residents for their forbearance during the 
period it was without the use of a mower, sadly 
the extremely wet weather made it impossible to 
predict a time when Mr Stevens could hire and 
make use of a mower from Cherry’s garage. 
However the grounds are being gradually 
restored to their well-maintained state and the 
longer grass did not seem to detract from the 
children’s use of the new playground. 
 
 

Next meeting the Council will be discussing 
work to be undertaken at the Millennium 
Garden, and the possibility of investing in some 
new shrubs to brighten the corner. It is still 
hoping that some-one will volunteer to take care 
of the garden around the War Memorial. The 
area is quite small requiring minimal occasional 
weeding and an annual pruning of the hedge. 
Please respond to any member of the Parish 
Council. 
The next meeting will be held in the Village 
Hall, Monday 8th October 2012, at 7.30pm. 
Residents are most welcome to attend. 

 
Thank You 

North Frodingham Playing Fields would like 
to thank Mrs Dorothy Allman for the kind 

donation of a strimmer in memory of her late 
husband “BLACKIE”

 
Social Centre 
 
The final sign-off of the new playground has 
been completed, releasing money to pay the 
supplier, and to purchase benches, bins and a 
new hedge strimmer. The grounds are gradually 
being brought back into a satisfactory condition, 
although more work is still outstanding. A 
proposal for a skate-board ramp is being 
considered, and it is planned that the ‘kicking 
wall’ will be decorated with a village themed 
mural. The Village Hall itself is in a reasonable 
state of repair, although some of the double-
glazed windows are in need of replacement, and  
 

 
there is still some work to be carried out on the 
radiators in the small meeting room. The 
Committee will be considering how to raise the 
money for this work, and for the ever increasing 
utility bills. The hire increases that came into 
effect on September 1st will help with this, as 
will ‘Bingo’ which will start again during the 
school half-term. Information about this will be 
posted on the noticeboards closer to the event. 
If there are any residents who would like to join 
the Social Centre Committee, please do not hold 
back; we could certainly use some new ideas for 
making full use of this enviable facility. 
 

   
 

RICHARD MARWOOD 
01262488103 or Mob 07747620121 

 
Do you require jobs completing around your property 

at rates that you can afford 
carried out by a mature local man with old style work ethics. 

FENCING AND REPAIRS 
CONCRETING. PAVING. PAINTING. GUTTERS. DRAINS. GARDENING 

GRASS CUTTING. 
Jobs carried out to a high standard. Any other work considered 



           
 
From Pippa GRAVIL 
Special Inspector Recruitment & Marketing 
Driffield PS 
A caravan was advertised on Gumtree for £1000, being 
sold by EBay Motors.  The vendor made contact with 
the interested purchasing party and arrangements 
were made for the monies to be paid via Western 
Union.  The caravan was said to be in Spain as was 
the Western Union account.  Gumtree have contacted 
the interested party and suggested they made contact 
with the police, as the £1000 was paid, but the caravan 
has appeared for sale once again on the website. 
  
Please take this as a warning to be very mindful when 
purchasing goods via the Internet.  These incidents are 
becoming more frequent. 
  
A resident in Highside encountered a male trying the 
door handle of the property.  The home owner opened 
the door of the property on the latch to find a male 
stood there who claimed he was there to sort out 
aerials.  The male was described as a white male, mid 
30's, 5'7" plus, brown short cropped hair on the sides, 
longer on top, white T-shirt with red/orange logo (no 
specifics), possibly wearing jeans.  He had his right 
arm in plaster.  He spoke with a northern accent, no 
vehicle seen and the direction of his travel when he left 
the premises was unknown. 
  
A male has been offering aerial photographs to 
residents in a number of villages, including North 
Frodingham.  The price for these photos seems to vary 
between £30.00/£40.00, but one resident to whom he 
spoke in Gembling offered the photo at £40.00, which 
she advised was too expensive, at which time he 
reduced the price to £25.00, but said to her if she made 
the cheque out for £30.00 he would give her £5.00 
change!  One resident in another village who signed a 
cheque but did not check the amount found to his cost 
that the amount on the cheque had been modified to 
read £3,039.00 instead of £39.00 as the price was 
originally quoted and to which he agreed!  To date this 
male has been offering the photos in North 
Frodingham, Gembling, Langtoft and Kelk.  If anyone is 
approached by a person/persons offering aerial 
photographs and the modus operandi is similar to the 
above, do not fall victim to his sale banter and if 
possible obtain a vehicle registration and report it to 
Humberside Police.   
  
For the benefit of farmers in our area, Farmwatch were 
able to assist Humberside Police a few days ago with 
the apprehension of 4 males in a white Transit van who 
were seen driving into farm yards during the early 
hours, seen to drive around the yards and exiting 
without stopping.  Viewed as suspicious behaviour, the 
vehicle was followed around the 
Pocklington/Nunburnholme area and stopped by 
Officers.  Following a search of the vehicle and 

contents seized, the males were arrested and charged 
with going equipped to commit burglary.  The vehicle's 
tank was also dipped to test for red diesel.  The vehicle 
appears to be registered to an address in the Hessle 
area, the resident of which is known to Humberside 
Police  - the registration being R922 GAG.  Please be 
vigilant. 
   
 

 
 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

 
       ALL MEETINGS ARE ON A MONDAY. 
          IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE AT 7pm  
     The next meeting is December 17th  

2012 when tea, coffee and 
biscuits will be served. 

     Please come along to have your say. 

W. J. Harrison & Sons 
FAMILY BUTCHERS  OF 

QUALITY 
 

Local fed beef, lamb & pork. 
 

Large discounts for the caterer 
and on all freezer packs. 

 
Hog Roast speciality 

Home cooked meats. 
Home made pork pies, 

sausages, burgers & BBQ 
packs. 

   
        BEEFORD 01262 488538 
        & KILHAM 01262 420224 
               At Frodingham on 
     Tuesdays 3:30 pm onwards 

Saturday 12:30 onwards 
 



Wolds Wanderers   
Our July meeting, started at Hutton le Hole and headed for 
Lastingham where we took time to look round the church 
with its deep crypt before getting onto the moor. Walking 
through the flowering heather, we gradually ascended to 
Ana Cross and Rosedale Chimneybank with superb views all 
round.  A leisurely return via another path across the moor 
brought us back to Hutton, rounding off a good day out 
with tea and scones in this very pretty village. 
In August, we returned to Lastingham, taking a very 
different route up through woods onto the moors.  

The heather wasn’t as far on in flower as it should have 
been because of the season but, never-the-less, it was very 
pleasant.  
We took a curving path to arrive at Ana Cross and then had 
a leisurely descent with far-reaching views across the 
Wolds. On our return to Lastingham, we treated ourselves 
to tea and cake in the very attractive gardens at the Grange 
Hotel. 
We meet once a month on the second Sunday and our 
walks of between six and eight miles are frequently on the 
Wolds but also include the North York Moors. 
We are very fortunate to have such a wide diversity of 
countryside within reach.  If you fancy a pleasant walk in 
good company, give Peter a ring on 488983. 

      

      YOGA. SHIATSU. REMEDIAL MASSAGE. 
                  LOUISE WRAY (MRSS. BWYdip) 
              WEEKLY YOGA CLASSES IN DRIFFIELD 

     Remedial Massage & Shiatsu treatment: 

Please call or email to arrange appointment 

      TEL:        01377 538091 
louise@healingtree.co.uk 

Young Peoples section from Sophie 
 I can’t believe the summer holidays are over, I’ve had an awesome few weeks which included going down to Windsor 
with Nicola and the grandparents and going up to Edinburgh on the train with Nicola. Although I’ve loved the holidays 
I’ve missed my friends and that special someone too; I think in my generation’s minds, deep down, they are looking 
forward to school, maybe not looking forward to the lessons but to friends. I know I’ll have lots to talk about from going 
to the fringe festival to helping out at the toy library in Gilmerton. Once we go back to school there will be a change in 
the school day on Wednesdays we shall be finishing three quarters of an hour earlier than usual at 2.45pm. We’ll still 
have five lessons but they will be 55 minutes long. 

Finally, we (social centre committee) would like it if we could have some volunteers to come forward to help change 
the kick wall into a mural wall, at half term most probably, I will be informing the primary school once the term starts 
again, also it would be much appreciated if anyone could donated some paint of any shade so that we have some 
resources to start with, thank you. 

Driffield Probus Contact Secretary – Eric Fowler 01377 ……, or David Bannister  01262 481717 
The Driffield Probus Club was set up for retired professional / business men of the town and its surroundings.  We meet on the 
second and fourth Wednesdays of each month in the Sidings Restaurant at Driffield Station. 
On the second Wednesday we meet at 10:30 am for a coffee morning, consisting of club business and a general discussion of 
topical issues. We avoid politics and religion with the emphasis on humour. We have quizzes, discussions on chosen topics and 
hobbies. 
On the fourth Wednesday members meet for lunch at 12:30 with excellent food (a choice of menu), followed by a speaker. Recent 
subjects have included hearing dogs for the deaf, penal colonies in Australia, a good laugh with the Rev Robert Amos. 
The Club arranges a number of excursions during the year, to a variety of venues, such as a day trip to Chatsworth Country Fair, 
Sherburn Aerodrome, the North Yorkshire steam train to Whitby..., often accompanied by our wives. Twice a year our lunches 
benefit from invitations to our wives. We have regular visits to and from other Probus clubs in Yorkshire. 



                     A boiled egg is hard to beat 

St Elgin's Church 
 
Rector 
Rev.James Grainger-Smith  tel.01262 
488042 
Church Warden 
Mrs Kathryn Kell  tel.01262 488647 
 
Monthly Services 
2nd Sunday 9.30am Holy Communion* 
4th Sunday 9.30am Family Service 
*Sun. 11th Nov. Rememberance Sunday - There will 
be one morning Holy Communion service in the 
benefice at 10am at Beeford. 
Additional Services 
Friday 5th Oct. 7.30pm Harvest Festival. 
Sun. 11th Nov. 6.30pm Service For The Bereaved at 
Brandesburton. 
More info. about St Elgin's can be found 
at - www.achurchnearyou.com/north-
frodingham-st-elgin 
 
 

Notes 
Thank you to Alan Simmons for holding a coffee 
morning at his home in August, it was a very pleasant 
way to help raise money for the church. Thank you to 
all those who helped and to all who came along. 
 Our thanks go to Janet Blakeston for letting us hold 
our Garden Fete at her home this year.  Thank you to 
everyone who helped and to all those who supported 
the event, which raised over £400 for church funds. 
Diary Dates 
Thurs. 27th Sept. Quiz held in the Village Hall. 7.30pm 
for 8pm start. £2.50 each to include supper, no more 
than 6 members per team. 
Fri.5th Oct. Harvest Festival Service 7.30pm followed 
by Harvest Supper in the Village Hall. 
Thurs.11th Oct. Coffee morning at the home of Mrs G. 
Rudd, Rudlands, 6,South Townside Road, at 10am. 
Thurs. 8th Nov. Coffee morning at the home of Mrs H. 
Robinson,6, Eastfield Close at 10am. 
Future quiz dates this winter: 
Thurs. 22nd Nov,Thurs. 12st Jan,Thurs. 21st Mar. 
 
From the Registers:  
Funeral: 
30th July. Mrs Violet Kathleen Pea. 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 



Dog Agility 
Classes 

 
Have FUN with your 

Dog 
 

Contact Ruth Green 
Member of the British Institute of 

Professional Dog Trainers 

 

Dog Problems? 
Problem Dogs? 

Lead Pullers       Runaways 
Nervous           Disobedient 

 
20 years’ experience in solving 

dog misbehaviour 
Indoor school  All weather surface  Three acres of dog fenced land 

Private or Group Sessions 
Animal language and psychology 

explained and used. 
No harsh methods used in 

training. 
 

 
 

Contact Ruth on   01262 488064  
“Whatever the problem you have with your dog, after 
just one session, you will see a profound difference”  

                                                   

 

SPORT etc 

Football: we have a team entered in the Driffield 
League.We have weekly training at Driffield 
Sports Centre at 7pm on a Tuesday night outside 
on the astroturf in all weathers at a cost of £2. 
New players are always welcome. We don’t have 
the fixtures yet; the season started in September. 

Contact Andy Crabtree on …488561 

AND FINALLY 

Very many thanks for your support. Well done to 
the Local History Group for the launch of `A Feast 
of Frodingham` 

. We are again returning to 12 pages for  this 
edition. Please remember that we need your 
continuing inputs for future editions, before 31st 
October for our next issue.     

North Frodingham Post Office and 
General Store 

The Post Office cash machine provides money for 
many of the leading banks 

The Paystation is available when the shop is open, 
for paying bills with barcodes. 

Top ups include electric, gas and telephones 

PO opening hours 

Mon   0900 – 1300   1400 - 1730 

Tues   0900 – 1300   1400 - 1730 

Wed   0900 – 1300   CLOSED 

Thurs  0900 – 1300   1400 - 1730 

Fri       0900 – 1300   1400 - 1730 

Sat      0900 – 1230   CLOSED 

Sunday CLOSED  

Shop opening hours 
Mon to Fri    0830 – 1300        1400 – 1730 

Saturday 0830 – 1230 

Sunday 0830 – 1000 

Newspapers are delivered everyday 


